

May 10, 2022

Russ Larsen Grand Junction Pipe & Supply Co. 556 Struthers Ave. Grand Junction, CO 81501

Re: Delta Paving Gravel Pit, File No. M-1998-105, Amendment Application AM-01 found incomplete

Dear Mr. Larsen:

On May 6, 2022, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your Amendment Application (AM-01) for the Delta Paving Gravel Pit, File No. M-1998-105. Preliminary review of the information received determined that the following additional information must be received before the Division can consider your application as being submitted and technical review can begin.

- Page 1 of the application form states that the change in acreage is 63.4 acres. However, based on the submitted maps and the use of aerial photographs, it is not clear to the Division where this acreage is located. The fields west of the existing permit area (where expansion is planned) appear to only account for approximately 30 35 acres. Please explain where the other acreage is located.
- Please re-submit page 1 of the application form with the operation name Delta Paving Gravel Pit. That is the official name for permit #M-1998-105.
- Also on page 1 of the form, the end use for the sand and gravel should be listed under Item #5.
- Please re-submit page 6 of the application without initialization of the final item (#10) or submit documentation of a power of attorney related to a joint venture or partnership.
- Re-submit page 8 of the application with the company seal. If your company does not have a seal, state "No Seal" on the form.

Your application will not be considered submitted until all the information listed above is received and found sufficient to begin our review.

You have sixty (60) days from the above date to submit all necessary documents that the Office needs for an application to be considered filed. If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application has not been determined to be filed with the Office, the Office may deny the application and terminate the application file.



This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your application. The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of the Act after submittal of all required items.

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at 720-601-2276, or by email at Rob.zuber@state.co.us.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Zuber, P.E.

Phot D. The

Environmental Protection Specialist

Ec: Jim Doody, Elam Construction; Ben Langenfeld, Lewicki & Associates